Craigiebuckler and Seafield Community Council

 Minutes of Meeting of 01 December, 2015

7.30 pm, Airyhall School

Present: Allan Davidson, Robert Frost, Aileen Brown, Dana Blyth, William Sell, Ainsley Mitchell, Karen Reilly, Caroline Walker, Joe McCallan 

Councillor  Jennifer Stewart, Councillor Ross Thomson, Councillor John Corall, Gary Walker, Chair of  Friends of Hazlehead.

Guests: Alan Massie (Allyn Ltd), David Murray (David Murray Associates) Lead Consultant for the project, Mark Peters (Fairhursts) Traffic Engineer.

Approximately 40 Residents.

Apologies: Rhona McCallan.

Aileen Brown, Chair, welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited the guests to introduce themselves and present the plans which were on display, which pertained to  a pre-application consultation on the subject of a proposed residential major development of approximately 55 family houses, a neighbourhood centre incorporating a range of facilities including possibly convenience shopping, retail garden centre, church, veterinary surgery and medical and dental service with associated access, infrastructure and landscaping.

The displayed plans were divided into sections as follows:- ecology, aerial view, site analysis, connectivity, context and concept.

David Murray, Lead Consultant explained each section, in turn.

Mark Peters explained the connectivity of the proposed development in relation to the planned hotel. Sustainable methods of travel would be facilitated, e.g., cycling and bus transport.

A copy of a letter which the developer had received from First was displayed. First stated that they could provide a bus service via Hazledene Road if the the development generated sufficient demand. However Hazledene Road would require to be widened in order to accommodate buses. 

Residents asked questions and commented as follows:-

Comment: “ The site is surrounded. I am concerned that the cumulative effect will transform the area. I am concerned with the density of the development”.

Mark Peters detailed the site's connectivity in relation to Hazlehead Park. 

Question: “The Council do not want a through route {Hazledene Road}. Is that correct?”

Allan Massie replied, “We don't know yet.”

Question: “Will Hazledene Road be widened?”

Councillor Jennifer Stewart replied, “The Council will be held responsible for the upgrade of Hazledene Road with the Developer's contribution.”

Question: “I do not welcome this development because it will change the whole character of Hazledene Road and its surroundings. Can you say the character of Hazledene Road will not change?”

Allan Massie replied, “The Council has all the data related to the development's impact on roads”.

Resident, “I mean the ambience of the area.”

Allan Massie, “There will be no detriment in terms of wildlife.”

Resident, “Are you telling me it will not detrimental effect on wildlife?”

The answer was not accepted as a satisfactory explanation about the lack of detriment to wildlife. 

Comment: “When you try to get home, Queens Road is a nightmare. It will be so much worse.”

Mark Peters, “A transport assessment will be done and agreed with the Council. Identifying mitigations will be conditional to the plans.”

Comment: “The traffic will be horrendous.”

Question: “You are putting in a development with only 55 houses. The amenities on the site will be used by others. Where are they coming from?”

Allan Massie, “The point of putting a couple of shops there is to reduce the need to travel.”

Councillor Jennifer Stewart, “Traffic problems were already raised in the Council. If there is already a problem with the infrastructure, the developer does not have to resolve that.”

Councillor Ross Thomson explained his negotiations with the management of First to mitigate the effects of the recent cuts to bus services affecting this area.

Councillor John Corall commented that he could sense the hostility to the development, explaining that not liking the project is no reason in itself for planning permission to be refused. Councillor Corall also stressed the need to use bus transport to prevent further loss of the service.

Mr Gary Walker commented on the negativity shown by the audience and stressed the need for see the advantages development will have for Hazlehead.

Aileen Brown, Chair, thanked everyone for their participation and said that the Community Council will need to host another public consultation early in 2016.

Date of Next Meeting.

Tuesday 5th January at 7.30 pm in the Douglas Lounge, Craigiebuckler Church Hall.

